Queensland
Government
Department of

Our ref: D25/26488 State Development, .
Infrastructure and Planning

24 February 2025

Longreach Regional Council ABN 16834804112
C/- Mr James Williams

Senior Planner

Precinct Urban Planning

Email: james@precicntplan.com.au

Dear Mr Williams

RPI24/030 Longreach Regional Council — Thomson River Weir Project
(Given under s47 of the Regional Planning Interests Act 2014 (RPI Act))

| write to advise that the decision period for the abovementioned application for a regional
interests development approval has been extended by the chief executive for a further period of
twenty business days.

In accordance with the relevant provisions of the RPI Act, the decision period is extended to 25
March 2025.

If you require any further information, please contact Darren Brewer, Manager — Appeals and
Regional Interests, Improvement and Assessment Division, DSDIP by telephone on (07) 3452
7472 or by email at RPIAct@dsdilgp.ald.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

e

Phil Joyce

A/Executive Director

Improvement and Assessment Division
Planning Group

1 William Street

Brisbane Queensland 4000

PO Box 15009

City East Queensland 4002
Telephone 13 QGOV (13 74 68)

Website www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au

ABN 29230178 530




